ST LUKE MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING AGENDA

April 18, 2005

1. Prayer:  7:00pm Deacon Gene Hansbauer at 
2. Call to Order:  Don O’Brien:  7: 23pm
$70 was donated anonymously for our keg beer tonight.  Welcome new members and Rene Campos/Guest. Monthly Birthdays:  See Birthday List

3. Minutes of previous meetings: Matt Mora

General Meeting from March 2005 minutes were read and Approved

Treasures Report  - Greg Shean
a. GS read Treasures Report and informed the men on next Month’s meals, May Calavasita (maybe pork – possibly chicken).  See treasurer’s report attached.  Brief explanation of spreadsheet.  Approved as read.

4. Correspondence: 6 letters; Matt Mora
5. Introduction of the Cooks:  Young Guns: Oscar Uresti, Louis Delgado, George Delgado, Gary Sepulveda, Oscar Garcia and Rudy Martinez

Old Business:

New Business:  SLMC Executive Meeting moved to Family Center next month.  Fiesta Finale Sunday April 24, 2005; report by Rico Sivas-TABC certification went well.  Certificates available to attendees.  While working in the beer booth wear a wristband, no eating, drinking in the booth.  Volunteers must pay $3 entry fee.  No bartering between booths for food or drink or booth will be shut down.  NO SERVING TO MINORS.  Read script provided.  Fake ID talk.  No individuals under the age of 21 in the beer booth.  A suggestion from the floor was to have two entryways as volunteer check-in points.  A TABC quick reference card will be made available the day of the Fiesta Finale.  Throughout the day of the Fiesta Finale the birth date to remember will be April 24, 1984.  Took many questions from the floor.

WGD: totals for 2004 were in the neighborhood of $111,000 in revenue and $63,500 in expenses.  WGD proceeds in 2005 are $127,000 in estimated revenues and $63,000 in estimated expenses.

Speaker: Ruben Balle from the Texas Veterans Land Board.  Provided Veterans Land Board brochures.  Some programs and Benefits include a loan of 6.64% for raw land.  This is an exceptionally good interest rate for raw land purchase.  This is a fantastic way to buy land.   Veterans have low rates available to them to buy homes as well.  There is a fantastic program for home improvement loans.  RB told us about his trip to Iraq.  He also mentioned that there are some very good Nursing home advantages in their program. 

Appointed Officers
a. Budget & Finance
Larry Ridder

No report

b. Chaplain

Guillermo Wolf

No report 

c. Family Center Officer
- John McCauley

No report

d. Inventory Control

Steve Kelly

Not report

e. Membership

Reno Puente

                 Need email addresses.  Membership: 237 

f. Parliamentarian

Steve Chumbley

No report

6. Reports of Standing Committees
a. Audit 


David Keller
Still working with Larry Ridder.  Steve Kelly implementing much of the committee recommendations.   
b. Christian Services
Alfredo Avilla

Prayer requests for Don Rathweg, Mickey Carley, Raul Campbell, Richard Hartman and Nat Chavez.

c. Entertainment

Mike Perez

MP spoke to the men about some of the entertainment plans we have coming up.   The “Picnic in the Park” night at a Missions Baseball game on June 18, 2005 for 20-99 people.  The cost is $14 each and all you can eat hotdogs.  The entire family is welcome.  A one-day trip to see a Houston Texans game is tentatively scheduled for sometime in October.  MP would like to see about a SLMC sponsored Texas Holdem’ Tournament one night in the future.

d. Special Projects

Ralf Meneses

May 16, 2005 is the deadline for request of WGD distributions by outside organizations.  RM gave a brief explanation of how funds are distributed.  WGD Distributions are divided up as follows, 20% Non-Parish Organizations, 45% Parish Organizations and 15% SLMC Contingency Fund.  Written request for WGD funds are to be addressed to Ralf Meneses at his Home c/o of SLMC; 7907 Highland Park, SAT 78250. 

e. Scholarship

Alex Flores

No report.  SLMC badges are for sale.

f. Life Time

Terry Sparrow

No report

g. Public Relations           Jerry DeLaPena

No report.  Intro of Jerry to SLMC as new PR chair 

h. Telephone Calling
John Callanino

No report

i. Wild Game Dinner
Richard Silvas

Thank you Letters are going out to WGD corporate table attendees.  Thank you to Alex Flores, RC and Don O’Brien.  Rico touched on some of the lessons learned.  For example in the area of purchasing.  There were surplus items that need not have been purchased.  Things of this nature will be discussed during the actual "Lessons Learned" meeting.  Tuesday May 10, 2005 Rm. 211 for “Lessons Learned” meeting.  DO announce that a letter to request for corporate sponsors for next years WGD is available to interested club members.  DO addressed how important it is to get items secured for the auction early. 

7. Comments or items for the Good of the Club

Raffle: Emilio Rojo  : #4153 – Russell Phillips, #1424-Greg Shean, #4365-Rudy Martinez, Sr., #4148 – Loren Brown, Total Collections $158

Prizes: lotto tickets and three liquor bottles.

Father Eric Ritter: "Initiation of Manhood from Boyhood."  Father Eric learned from Franciscan Priest; Richard Rohr:  Talk on grieving on May 1st, 2005 6pm talk on Masculine Spirituality”.  Richard Rohr is coming to St. Luke - NO FEE.  Donations go to SL ACTS.

Dr. Portales recommended each man turn to his friend next to him and pat him on the back for a great job withy the WGD.   

8. Motion for Adjournment:  8:34pm
9. Closing Prayer:  Deacon Gen Hansbauer

10. Attachment:
Treasurer’s report

Incoming Mail Log

